

St. Stanislaus Church

6418 Route W Wardsville, MO 65101 (573) 636-4925 www.ststan.net

June 13, 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope this letter finds you enjoying a fun and restful summer! As we look ahead to the 2025–2026 school year, I am thrilled to partner with you in nurturing your child's faith journey.

We invite all public and home schooled children registered in our parish, grades Kindergarten through Grades 6, to join us this catechetical year as the children learn about Christ and His Church. Our goal throughout the classes will be to instruct the children as a community of believers in the Catholic faith. Our Confirmation class will be for those students in the 7th Grade as per Diocesan Regulation and must be registered members of St. Stanislaus Church.

Classes will be held <u>weekly</u> on Wednesday evenings from 6:30pm-7:30pm starting <u>September 3</u>, <u>2025</u>. Please join us in the gym for community prayer at 6:30pm before the students head to their classrooms. A short parent meeting will be held the first night of class with classes to follow. The weekly instructions will include faith-enriching experiences, prayer, sacramental preparation (Grades 2 & 7), knowing the saints, the Mass, Rosary, Liturgical Year, sacraments, Bible stories, the Commandments, and discussions leading to moral awareness. Our faith-filled catechists work very hard to encourage learning through creative teaching.

We are pleased to offer *online registration* for our Parish School Religion (PSR) and Confirmation programs. This convenient new process will make enrolling your child easier than ever and help us get a head start in planning an engaging and meaningful year of religious education.

Registration will soon be available through a Google Form linked on the St. Stanislaus Parish website at https://church.ststanislaus.net/psr/. The form will collect important information including your child's grade level, contact information, and sacramental history.

If you prefer a hard copy of the registration form, please contact me at the Parish Center at ststandre@ststan.net. The Parish Center hours are 8:00am-1:30pm on Mondays and 7:30am-4pm Tuesday-Friday. Hard copies may be returned by placing in the lockbox located on the front of the Parish Center or by mailing to the St. Stanislaus Parish Center at 6503 Route W, Jefferson City, MO 65101.

Please complete the registration forms (online or hard copy) by Friday, July 18, 2025.

Finally, if you are no longer a member of the St. Stanislaus Parish, please notify the Parish Center at 573-636-4925. Please don't hesitate to reach out if you have any questions during the registration process.

I look forward to working together and can't wait to see all the ways our children will grow in faith this year.

Blessings, Missy Wilbers

Director of Religious Education St. Stanislaus Parish